

FRIDAY FLYER

Headteacher: Mr R Stead www.milvertonprimary.co.uk

We Care. We Aspire. We Belong.

Newsletter No. 33 7th July 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

This week the children have had a successful transition session with their new class Forest School Wednesdays teams. It has been lovely to see their excited faces after meeting their new teachers. Don't forget that we have the MSA Summer Fair tomorrow. We look forward to Class R 19th July seeing many of you there. Fingers crossed for good weather!

Mrs Smith and Mr Penny





A bit of rain couldn't stop the fun for Class R this week! On Tuesday, we enjoyed our first school trip on the West Somerset Railway. We loved our journey, spotting all the different animals and vehicles from the story 'The Train Ride', that we have been learning about this week. Once we arrived at Bishops Lydeard station, we took part in a workshop about seaside holidays in the past, explored the museum, and decorated shells and butterflies. Our shells will be part of an art exhibition at the museum at Bishops Lydeard over the summer, based on the theme 'Wild Escape'. Please do visit to see our amazing 'under the sea' art work! A huge thank you to the parents who joined us and to the staff on the West Somerset Rail-Mrs Smith way. We really did have a wonderful time.







Year 2 had a Horrible Histories morning on Monday with Caesar, Roman soldiers, Egyptians, fossil hunters and Vikings invading the Forest School grounds. We played a memory game with leaves, conkers and feathers then completed a memory walk with 'unnatural' objects to spot. Who knew we had a T-Rex and helicopter hidden? Mr Wedderkopp has provided us with happy memories with all of our Forest School sessions throughout the year, thank you! Ms Brooke





Diary Dates Class 1 12th July

MSA Summer Fair Saturday 8th July

Year 6 Play Thursday 13th July at 6.30pm

Sports Day Tuesday 18th July Parents are invited in to school from 9am

Year 6 Leavers' Assembly Thursday 20th July at 9am

Last Day of Term for Pupils Thursday 20th July

Inset Days

Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th September

School Opens to Pupils Wednesday 6th September

House Points	Weekly Total	Half Term
London Plane	318	1279
Cork Oak	297	1237
Blue Cedar	235	1286
Horse Chestnut	256	1141







OUTSTANDING LEARNERS OF THE WEEK







Preschool Angus for your increased concentration during group times.

Class R All of Class R for your excellent behaviour on our trip this week. You are all superstars!

Class 1 Elena for your fantastic effort in writing your own wishing tale.

Class 2 Evelyn for showing your Maths thinking in 3 different ways when calculating column subtraction.

Class 3 Atticus for your hard work on handwriting in your independent writing this week. Well done!

Class 4 Jacob L for making good progress with your written work, focussing on structuring your story

writing, including paragraphs and using punctuation.

Class 5 Elsa for helping the class during Art lessons.

Class 6 Izzy for her fantastic acting in our rehearsals this week.













Class 4 have fully embraced the challenge of completing a home learning project linked to an area of our quest learning. This week the class enjoyed listening to a wide variety of presentations. We have learnt about light and sound, the life and works of William Shakespeare, the many wives of Henry VIII, Tudor foods and lots more. The projects themselves have included an original song about Henry VIII, a hand-made doll of Henry VIII with beautifully made clothes and accessories and instructions on how to bake Tudor bread, with a tasting opportunity! A model of The Globe Theatre was made and we had posters, quizzes, PowerPoint presentations and videos shared with us all. Well done to all the children who prepared and presented their home learning so well with the class. Amazing!

Mrs Lapthorn







Last Friday, we were lucky enough to have a whole school assembly from Carymoor Recycling on how to reduce, reuse and recycle all our waste. The children really enjoyed the fun, interactive assembly and I'm sure all the children will be able to help you reduce, reuse and recycle even more than you do already! The children are all very keen to look after our planet and the future looks bright with them in charge. Some classes also had some very enjoyable workshops to help us: reuse plastic bottles, sort our waste into the correct bins and understand what goes in our food waste bins. *Ms Boullin*





Premier Sports held their fourth GM cross country event last Saturday at Cotford St Luke Primary School, with 109 children competing from 16 primary schools. The following 22 children represented Milverton School: Evelyn C, Phoebe M, Elsie VH, Amelie C, Freddie B, Sophia C, Jesse G, Luke M, Elis N, Kit S, Rufus S, Monty T, Missy DS, Finn H, Harriet H, Teddy J, George M, Rose

M, Isabelle N, Megan S, Brodie S and Nathaniel T. Six Milverton children featured in the top five places in their respective races. Well done to all of you and thank you to the parents for supporting this event.

Miss Storey





WE HAVE A LOT
OF UNNAMED
LOST PROPERTY.



THERE WILL BE A LOST PROPER-TY TABLE PUT OUT ON THE INFANT PLAYGROUND AT COLLECTION TIME ON MONDAY AND TUESDAY NEXT WEEK.

PLEASE COME AND CLAIM YOUR LOST ITEMS!